
 
Las Vegas Radio Amateur Club 

Minutes 
October 16, 2014 

 
 Board, Officers and Members Present 
 Jerry Sobel K0MBB, President; Mark Pallans W4MDP, Vice President; Gary Desler AA7YO, 

Secretary; Jerry Wojciechowski K9ADY, Treasure: Marc Zukerman K7MNZ, Director; twenty-five 

members and four nonmembers were present. 

Meeting Called to Order 
 Jerry Sobel called the meeting to order at 1900. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 Jerry Sobel led the pledge of allegiance. 
 
Introductions 
 All attendees introduced themselves and gave call signs if applicable. 
 

Old Business 
Minutes from Last Meeting 
  Minutes were e-mailed and posted on the web therefore they will no longer be read at 
the meeting. Marc Zuckerman made a motion to be accepted as delivered and the motion was seconded 
by Bob Harris N2BZP, the motion carried. 
  
Treasury Report 
  Jerry Wojciechowski presented the report: Cash on hand $2789.57; Income $0; and 
Expenses of $240. Mark Zuckerman made a motion to be accepted as delivered and the motion was 
seconded by Gary Desler; the motion carried. 
  
 
 Reports from Event Chairperson’s 
   
  Iron Man 
   No news.  
   
  National Nurse Half Marathon and 5K 
   Steve Deveny KF7WGL, thank everyone who volunteered. Half of the volunteers 
came from Red Rock Search and Rescue and half from LVRAC. Some confusion at the beginning occurred 
when the bus driver’s drop off the runners at the wrong position, further, two busses got stuck trying to 
turn around.  
  North Las Vegas Century Bike Ride 
   Canceled.  
   



  Silver State 
Steve Deveny reported second day had bad weather which contributed to a 

death. 
  
Election Committee 

Bill Croghan heads the committee and is looking for candidates. Contact Bill at bill 
Croghan@earthlink.net.  A slate of officers was proposed consisting of the existing officers and 
directors except Dennie Little KE7WOD, Clayton Hughes KB7PHB and David Moss WD6CZY. Keith 
Lee N0LSL volunteered to run for an open director slot. We need more volunteers that can help 
shape the future of the club. 

 
 
Auction 
 Have a tentative location. To be held in February. Lots of items available to be sold.       

 

New Business 
 
Member Survey Results 

Jerry Sobel asked for everyone to seek out possible places where we can meet. Gerry 
Wojciechowski will send out an email also requesting help to find a more suitable location. 
Channel 10 on Flamingo is one possible spot. 

 
Program 
 Gary Desler gave a presentation on the use of Spread Spectrum radio technology using GPS 
signals as an example.  
 

Raffle 
 Visitor, Todd Johnstone, won half of the $58.00 pot. 
 

Meeting Adjourned 
The meeting was adjourned. 
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